THE PPG - WHERE NEXT?

The Caversham PPG discussed its future activities on 10 January 2017. This summary of our conclusions incorporates members' comments, for which many thanks, on a previous draft.

 Our terms of reference make it clear that our principal aims are to foster effective communication between the practice and its patients and to promote patient involvement in the development of the practice and in improving the quality of care. We were pleased to learn that the Practice values the PPG as a channel of communication and as a candid friend, is wholly committed to the importance of the patient voice, and appreciates the fact that on issues where representations from the practice might be disregarded as self-interested, bodies like NHS England are obliged to take notice of the views of patients. Members also pointed to the need for the PPG to continue to express its views on NHS-wide issues.  

Many members felt that the main challenge for the PPG is to broaden our representation (as our terms of reference require) both at meetings and among 'virtual' members. The following methods were suggested:

· Email all members, including virtual members, asking what issues (general, not personal) they'd like to be raised and discussed at the PPG and what they feel about the practice. Issues on which views would be particularly welcome could be specified. Such a survey might be repeated annually.

· Consider further the best methods of communications between the PPG and patients generally. 

· Hold meetings with special interest groups, eg carers, or meetings with a presentation on a particular health issue publicised to patients to whom that issue is a concern. These might alternate with the PPG's general meetings, or be followed by such general discussion. They might best be held in the morning or afternoon rather than evening, and indeed there is a more general case for this as evening meetings make it a very long day for practice staff who have to attend after their day's work and clear up afterwards. One possibility would be to alternate afternoon and evening meetings. The PPG will discuss the best time for meetings further at its next meeting.

·  Continue our Outreach efforts to give a voice to sections of the community who may not be able to attend meetings or be virtual members, eg young mothers, young people, Moslem women. Demographic data on the practice's patients could help us to identify the groups to focus on. We might contact minority community leaders to ask if they would welcome visits or presentations on health issues that particularly concern them. We might offer help to members of minority groups whom are not registered with a GP and who may find the registration process difficult. We might work with other outreach organisations.

· Ensure that new members are welcomed to meetings and that technical terms/acronyms are explained in our discussions, agendas and minutes.

· At end of minutes list action points and review at next meeting.
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